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Happy new month and welcome to the

February edition of our newsletter!

As we continue through the new year, we

are filled with enthusiasm and a renewed

sense of purpose. This month, we

embrace the themes of growth,

collaboration, and community. We are

excited to share the latest updates and

achievements within the PCN. As the

regulatory activities of the Council gain

traction, we encourage all colleagues to

promptly complete their registration

formalities for both individual and 

premises licenses, in accordance with the Pharmacy Council of Nigeria

(Establishment) Act 2022. Please remember that fines for late registration or

renewal of licenses will be imposed after the deadline, as stipulated by the law. Our

colleagues in the Registration and Licensing departments are available to offer

guidance and support to anyone in need.

I sincerely appreciate the kind words, well wishes, and prayers I received on my

birthday, January 15, 2025. I pray that God, in His infinite mercy, will provide

everyone with reasons to celebrate.



EDUCATION & TRAINING

Month under review

Induction Ceremonies

Upcoming FPGOP
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Month under review
INSPECTION, MONITORING, AND

QUALITY ASSURANCE

PCN Registrar visits Katsina State



STAKEHOLDERS ENGAGEMENT OVERVIEW

Engaging with our stakeholders remains a top priority. This month, we had several meetings to strengthen

our relationships and collaborate on mutual goals. Key engagements include:
 

PSN-YPG Meeting with PCN

 The Pharmaceutical Society of Nigeria – Young Pharmacists Group (PSN-YPG), led by National Chairman,

Pharm. Tekena George, paid a courtesy visit to the PCN on 21 January 2025, to discuss challenges, areas of

support and collaboration with the PCN. 
 

Among the issues discussed were matters concerning central placement for intern pharmacists, the need

to approve more internship centres, especially community pharmacy-based centres, and the limited PEP

centres, amongst others. The Chairperson of the PCN Governing Council, Pharm. Hajiya Wosilat Giwa,

FPSN, and the PCN Registrar, Pharm. Ibrahim Babashehu Ahmed, FPSN, assured the team that their

concerns will be addressed.
 

In addition, Pharm. Giwa highlighted the commitment of the Minister of Health and Social Welfare,

Professor Muhammad Ali Pate, CON, to ensuring the realisation of central placement for pharmacists. She

added that the Council regards the YPG as the hope of pharmacy and would explore all avenues to support

and encourage their cause.
 

The Registrar however added that the request for collaboration between PCN and PSN-YPG will be looked

into with a view to ensuring a virile pharmacy practice in Nigeria.



We express our sincere gratitude to all stakeholders and partners for their open engagements and

constructive dialogues since the beginning of the year. We look forward to continued collaboration

and meaningful discussions that will drive progress within the pharmaceutical sector. 

Please note that the doors of the Registry remain open for your suggestions, inquiries, and any

concerns you may have. We are committed to constantly improving our quality management system

processes to ensure continued relevance, effective use of resources, and stakeholders satisfaction.
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We had the honour of welcoming the newly elected President of the PSN, Pharm. Ibrahim

Tanko Ayuba, FPSN, at the PCN Head Office, Abuja, on 27 January 2025, who came on his

inaugural visit to the Registry. 

During his visit, the Chairperson of the PCN Governing Council, Registrar, and

management team engaged with the President, discussing key issues and opportunities for

collaboration between the PCN and PSN.

PSN President’s Inaugural Visit


